
March  2015 
Newsletter 





High School Language Arts 
with Mrs. Merrigan 
 
Greetings! We are well into our second semester. We are staying busy, and time is flying by! Here’s a little bit 
about what the different English classes have been and will be working on this semester: 
 
English 9 
Grammar parts of speech unit: We re- viewed basic parts of speech with the intent that students learn this 
language to use when we work on improving writing and analyzing others’ writing we read. 
Non-fiction literature: Students learn elements of literature specific to non-fiction writing, as well as review 
basic reading skills and literary elements which are necessary and present in all types of writing. 
Drama: Freshmen will read Shakespeare’s Romeo & Juliet. They always enjoy this classic love drama, as well 
as get another opportunity to review literary skills and elements as we read the play together. 
 
English 10 
Grammar parts of speech unit: Just as with the freshmen, we review basic parts of speech. For sophomores this 
is helpful as we begin working more on writing to prepare them for persuasive writing as juniors for district 
and state assessments. For any students taking Spanish, their parts of speech knowledge helps them in learning 
a second language. 
Night: We read the memoir novel by Nobel Peace Prize winner Elie Wiesel. This quick, chilling tale gives his 
personal account of his Holocaust experience. After reading the novel, students have the opportunity to com-
plete individual mini-research projects and presentations on topics related to the book including genocide, lib-
eration camps, and war crime trials. 
Drama: Sophomores will read Shakespeare’s Julius Caesar. We review reading skills and literary elements as 
we read the play together, discussing the drama based on real life history. 
 
English 11 
NeSA Writing: Juniors completed the NeSA writing assessment in January. They have been practicing their 
persuasive writing skills with me since last year, and I am confident they showed their best skills in their writ-
ing samples! 
NeSA Reading: Among other assessments, juniors will take the NeSA Reading test during the exam window 
March 23 - May 1. We prepare for this by reviewing literary elements and practicing reading comprehension 
and reading test-taking skills. 
The Great Gatsby: Students love this quick classic. After reading, students have the opportunity to research 
and present information on related topics including the 1919 World Series and the Jazz Age. 
 
English 12 
World Literature (1650-present): Reviewed works and ideas from ages including Enlightenment, Romantic, 
and Victorian, as well as authors from around Europe including Dickens, Tolstoy, and Wilde. 
Senior Research Project: Seniors are beginning their individual research projects. They each have a topic and 
will write an 8-10 page paper in three sections which include an author, one work they wrote, and the time pe-
riod during which they wrote it. Students will focus on research and writing skills as they work to complete 
their projects, which will end with a presentation. 



A Snapshot of 3rd Grade 

          In January, the 3rd Grade students began meeting with the 
Kindergarteners each Fricay for Reading Buddies.  The students 
split up into two groups.  Some of the 3rd graders go to the Kinder-
garten room to read, while the others stay in the classroom to work 
with the Kindergarteners on computers.  The students enjoy work-

ing together and look forward to Reading buddies each week. 

          On January 23rd, the class celebrated the 100th Day of 
School by completing challenges that included making necklaces 
with 100 beads, connecting 100 blocks, doing 100 jumping jacks, 

and many more activities relating to the number 100. 



Hailey Harris and Diana Perdomo have been working on a Star FCCLA project. Our project 

includes a pop tab collection competition for the elementary classes and a selfie challenge. 
First Grade won with a total of 46.7 pounds. Kindergarten came in with a close second 

with 46.4 pounds. Our goals are to donate two thousand dollars to the organization and 
have 175 people take part in the challenge.  Through our collection we have collected over 
two hundred pounds which we are planning to donate to the Ronald McDonald House 

Charity. The charity recycles the tabs for money which is used for housing families with 
children going through treatment. Our donation will help offset the cost of the families 
staying In a home. In addition to the elementary classes we have had collection boxes 

around Overton and individual donations from Lexington, Lincoln, Kearney, Elm Creek, 
and Grand Island.  

 
Our Selfie Challenge is to bring awareness to the charity. To participate in the challenge 
we ask that you take a selfie with a Ronald McDonald statue, drawing, poster, impersona-

tor, etc. Then post it to any social media such as Facebook, Twitter, or Instagram with the 
hashtag #RonaldSelfie. Currently we have approximately 100 selfies but would love to see 

that number grow to 200. Have a heart and take part! 
 
In early December we hosted a fundraising event at a home basketball game. There was a 

cake raffle, Selfie Station, "Guess How Many Pop Tabs are in this 5 Gallon Bucket" game, 
along with many facts about the charity. We had a great outcome as we raised over two 
hundred dollars for the Ronald McDonald House Charity. Along with the fundraiser and 

the pop tabs we are planning a school wide fundraiser to increase our donation.  
 

As of now we have had great support from our school and community. Without all the help 
and donations we wouldn't have gotten as far. We look forward to representing our school 
and community at State FCCLA in April. We are continuing to collect pop tabs for our pro-

ject with hopes of hand delivering our final tab collection and check to the charity in 
March. Two girls can make a big difference! What will you do for your part? 

District FCCLA Champions:  

 Diana Perdomo and Hailey Harris 



 

Can you believe it!? We have already spent 100 days together! What an 
exciting 100 days it has been for the students and the teachers.  To 
celebrate the excitement the 2nd graders had some fun on January 23rd.  
We oldified ourselves to see what we would look like when we are 100 
years old, played games, made a snack with 100 pieces, and learned how 
many times we can blink, jump, clap, and write our names in 100 seconds.  
It was a fun filled day celebrating the 100th day of school!! We are so 
exciting to see what the rest of the year has in store for us.   
  -Overton 2nd Grade 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
  

Grace VonLoh Jace Jeffries Whitney Palmer 

Damion 
Coover 

and Darci 
Liehs 

rolling the 
dice to get 

to 100. 

Tripp 
Davenport 
and Sydnie 
Brown 
building a 
structure 
with 100 
Cups.   



News from Room 306 

For those of you who don’t know which room that is, it is one of the sci-
ence rooms.  This year has been an exciting year so far.  From learning 
about cells and building edible cells in the 7th grade to learning about 
forces and developing a way to protect an egg while dropping it from the 
3rd floor window.  We are currently working to implement more technol-
ogy into the classroom by using new apps for the iPads and allowing for 
the students to create example videos of concepts, such as Newton’s 

Laws presentation with the 9th grade physical science class. 

 

Mr. Seth Ehlers 

PARENTS:   We cannot stress enough how important it is to keep the school updated 

when you change addresses or when you get a different phone number.  We have had in-

stances where we needed to contact parents and we had no current phone number.  If it 
were an emergency, it takes time to contact someone else who might have a number we 

can use.  Please try to make this a priority when you make changes.  Thank you. 

 

ABC/PTO 
ABC/PTO held a Valentine Raffle.  Thanks to all the students who sold and returned tickets.  We would 

like to thank Cinema 8 Theatres in Kearney, Diva Floral in Kearney, Tub’s Pub in Sumner, Overton Golf Course, 

Plum Creek Market in Lexington, and Rich and Shelley Shively for the prize donations. 

Congratulations to the following winners: 

 1st place: Dave Cox 

 2nd place: Diane Jones 

 3rd place: Shannon Lauby 

 4th place: Nancy Brummett 

 5th place: Daisy Ryan 

  

The money raised will go towards the end of the year reading carnival.  We are busy planning the carnival.  

Remember all parents are welcomed to help.  We are need of more parent volunteers to keep our activities going 

for the kids.  Without volunteers these events are not possible. 

 The Reading Carnival is April 24 in the morning.  In the afternoon we will be doing a fun run with weather 

permitting. 

 

NEXT MEETING: March 24, 2015 @7:00. Overton Golf Course 







W-I-N-N-E-R 

 

 The 45h Annual school spelling bee was held on February 17.  There were 
64 participants in grades 3-8.  Students started off spelling inq written round of 
10 words.  Scores on the written round determined how many came up on stage 
for the oral spelling.  The winner and runner-up in each division received med-

als. 

 Mrs. Lassen would like to thank those that helped with the spelling bee:  
Mrs. Lynette White-announcer/judge, Mrs. Marlene Blythe-judge, Mr. Brumm-
stage set-up, Mr. Heusinkvelt and 6th grade class-set-up, clean-up of tables and 

chairs. 

 

     Grades 3-4   Champion– Austin Kennicutt, winning word:  CATHEDRAL 

     Runner-up– Connor Shively 

 Grades 5-6   Champion– Samantha Sarratt, winning word:  PATTERN 

     Runner-up– Abyy Lawton 

 Grades 7-8   Champion—Megan Zulkoski, Winning word:  HAMMOCK 

     Runner-up– Schuyler Brown 
















